
From: Bruce H 

Sent: 24 April 2023 18:11 

To: Planning Planning 

Subject: Planning Application - 2023/0446/P 

 

[EXTERNAL EMAIL] Beware – This email originated outside Camden Council and may be malicious 

Please take extra care with any links, attachments, requests to take action or for you to verify your password etc. 

Please note there have been reports of emails purporting to be about Covid 19 being used as cover for scams so 

extra vigilance is required. 

Dear Sir/Madam, 

 

I am writing to express my strong objection to the proposed plans (application 2023/0446/P) 

to add a third story to the building at 8-9 Pratt Mews in Camden, London. As a resident of the 

mews, I have a number of concerns about this proposal, particularly with regards to the 

impact it will have on the surrounding buildings and the quality of life for residents in the 

area. 

 

Firstly, the proposed addition of a third story to the building will result in the overshadowing 

of surrounding buildings, which will have a negative impact on the amount of natural light 

that reaches the apartments in the area. This will not only make the apartments darker and 

less inviting, but also impact the well-being of residents who rely on natural light to maintain 

their health. 

 

In addition, the proposed plans will also alter the character and heritage of the area, which is 

an important consideration given the historical significance of Camden. This will 

undoubtedly impact the aesthetic appeal of the mews and the broader area. 

 

Furthermore, I am concerned about the impact of the construction process on the local 

community, particularly the potential for noise, traffic congestion, and other disruptions. This 

will not only impact the residents of Pratt Mews but also other communities in the 

surrounding area. 

 

In conclusion, I strongly object to the proposed plans (application 2023/0446/P) to add a third 

story to 8-9 Pratt Mews in Camden, London. I urge you to consider the concerns I have raised 

and take appropriate action to ensure that the quality of life for residents in the area is not 

impacted. 

 

Thank you for your attention to this matter. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

Bruce Hazan 


